CONTINUED MEETING - JULY 2, 1984

A continued meeting was held by the City of Pikeville Board of Commissioners at 7:30 P.M. on July 2, 1984 in the Old City Hall Meeting Room on Division Street.

Mayor Pro Tem Harding Dawahare called the meeting to order. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER: RUSH DYE

FRANK MORRIS
ROBERT PAGE
HARDING DAWAHARE

MAYOR:

W. C. HAMBLEY, M.D. 7:45

Larry Webster, City Attorney, recommended to the Commission that they approve a settlement of \$500.00 payable to David and Della Robinson for water damage to their property on Peach Orchard due possibly by the flood of May 7. Harding Dawahare made the motion to approve payment of this settlement from the Sewer Fund. Frank Morris seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Frank Morris made the motion to approve the sale of lot 4 in the Road Fork Subdivision for \$15,000.00 to Al Hickey. Robert Page seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. Mr. Hickey had enclosed a 10% down payment.

Upon motion by Frank Morris and seconded by Rush Dye, it was a unanimous decision to allow Webby Huffman to keep the trailer located at the Landmark Inn.

A proposal was brought before the Commission from Roger Rectenwald of the Big Sandy Area Development District who is representing the Martin Water District to purchase 2 pumps that the City is not able to use. The price offered is \$6,150. Mr. Carlton reported that the pumps cost about this much new. Rush Dye made the motion, seconded by Frank Morris to sell the pumps for \$10,000.00. The motion carried 5-0.

The Public Hearing for the 1984-85 Budget was opened for discussion. There were no citizens from the floor to discuss the budget. There were several items discussed by the Commission.

- Upgrade the Park Director's position to full- time and prepare a job classification.
- Contact YMCA to see if they would run the teen center at the Athletic Field after the Day Care Center moves out.
- 3. Raise the Fire Chief and Assistant Fire Chief's salary to where it is comparable with the Police Chief and Assistant Police Chief.
- 4. Additional employees for the Public Works Department.

Mr. Carlton reported that there would be approximately \$385,000 available for the Revenue Sharing Budget. Some suggestions for this budget were:

- 1. \$100,000 for Beautification and parking for downtown Pikeville.
- 2. \$50,000 for caretakers quarters at Bob Amos Park rebudgeted.
- 3. Fire Equipment Replace the mini pumper.
- 4. \$20,000/yr. to support Chamber of Commerce in Industrial Construction bringing new businesses to town.

Sources of Income discussed were an enactment of a 3% Insurance Tax, the enforcement of the Occupational Tax, property tax rate hike, and possibly some revenue from the Tourism/Recreation Commission.

Mr. Herring, Finance Officer, was asked to speak to the Urban Renewal Board to pave the Big Sandy Wholesale Lot which would cost around \$30 - \$35,000.

With no other business to discuss during this Public Hearing, the hearing was closed.

## MINUTES CITY OF PIKEVILLE

Harding Dawahare made the motion to adjourn. Robert Page seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

APPROVED\_LO C. Hambley Th.

